
  
RICHLAND COUNTY, SOUTH CAROLINA 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT AND  
HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIP PROGRAMS 

 
NOTICE OF DISPLAY OF THE C.A.P.E.R. 

 
FY 2023 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE 

AND EVALUATION REPORT (C.A.P.E.R.) 
 

In accordance with Title I of the National Affordable Housing Act of 1990, P.L. 101-625, 
Richland County has prepared its Fiscal Year 2023 Consolidated Annual Performance and 
Evaluation Report (C.A.P.E.R.) for its Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG) , 
Community Development Block Grant – CARES Program (CDBG-CV), HOME Investment 
Partnership (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG) Programs. This report describes 
the level of housing assistance and other community development activities designed to benefit  
low- and moderate-income persons and households through various federal funding programs 
during Fiscal Year 2023 (October 1, 2023 through September 30, 2024). 
 
Richland County intends to submit the FY 2023 C.A.P.E.R. to the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development on or before December 29, 2024. 
 
Notice is hereby given that Richland County, South Carolina will hold a public hearing on 
Thursday, December 5, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. (EST) in the Council Chambers located at 2020 
Hampton Street, Columbia, South Carolina 29204. The location is accessible to persons with 
physical disabilities. If special arrangements need to be made to accommodate any resident in 
order for them to participate in the public hearing, including translation services, please contact 
Ms. Callison Richardson, Division Manager of Grants & Community Development, Richland 
County Government, (803) 576 - 2055 or email at richardson.callison@richlandcountysc.gov, to 
make those arrangements, and any person who may have a hearing impediment, please 
contact 7-1-1 for the TTY/TTD relay. 
 
Copies of the FY 2023 C.A.P.E.R. are available for public viewing beginning Monday, 
November 25, 2024 through Monday, December 9, 2024 at the following locations:   
 

Richland County Government 
Community Development Office 

2020 Hampton Street – Suite 3058 
 

Richland County’s Website 
https://www.richlandcountysc.gov/ 

 
All interested persons are encouraged to review the FY 2023 C.A.P.E.R. Written comments on 
the C.A.P.E.R. will be considered until 3:00 PM Monday, December 9, 2024. Written comments 
should be addressed to Ms. Callison Richardson, Division Manager of Grants & Community 
Development, Richland County Government at 2020 Hampton St. Suite 3058, Columbia, SC 
29204, (803) 576 - 2055 or via 711 for the hearing impaired or email at 
richardson.callison@richlandcountysc.gov. 
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